TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF JANUARY 5, 2017
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on January 5, 2017.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Chris Macek, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.
Discussion was held on whether the ZBA could give a variance for a non-conforming lot. Joe will consult with Town Counsel.

It was noted that the Board did not met in November or December of 2016, therefore there are no minutes for those months.

Noah, seconded by Michael, made a motion to approve the June 2 meeting minutes, as amended.

Voting in favor: Joe, Noah, Michael

Opposed: None


Abstention: John, Eric, Chris
Noah, seconded by Michael, made a motion to approve the June 2 hearing minutes for Molly Cantor.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe


Opposed: None


Abstention: John, Eric

Noah, seconded by Michael, made a motion to approve the July 7 meeting minutes, as corrected.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstention: John

Noah, seconded by Michael, made a motion to approve the July 7 hearing minutes, for Sarah Holbrook and Abbott Cutler.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe


Opposed: None


Abstention: John, Eric, Chris

Noah, seconded by Michael, made a motion to approve the July 7 hearing minutes, for Peter Buchanan.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe


Opposed: None


Abstention: John, Eric, Chris

Noah, seconded by Chris, made a motion to approve the August 4 hearing minutes, for Peter Buchanan.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstention: John, Eric

Noah, seconded by Michael, made a motion to approve the August 4 meeting minutes.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstention: John, Eric

Joyce Landau and Graham Lewes had a 7:30 p.m. appointment. In August 2016 they had come before the Board with a proposal to create a yoga studio in a portion of their barn. This was designated as a home-based business and approved by the Board. The project has not been started. The applicants are now considering setting up a winery and using a portion of the barn for that project. They are concerned about having two separate uses in the same building. It was noted that only one primary use is allowed per property and this would be the third use. It was suggested that they consult with a attorney. A winery is a farm activity, which might be allowed by right in the residential agricultural district.

Industrial Communications has let its bond lapse. Two letters have been sent asking for a new bond. No replies have been received. Joe has found addresses for the officers of the corporation and has consulted with Town Counsel about how to proceed. Faye will write and send appropriate letters to all the parties involved.

Selectboard member Andrew Baker came to the Board to discuss the possibility of the town becoming a Green Community. Michael stated his feeling that this was an inappropriate discussion as it had not been posted and had only come to the attention of the Board this morning.

The ZBA has been invited to a Planning Board meeting concerning Green Communities, where Pat Smith of the FRCOG will be available to answer questions. Andrew wanted the Board to know that the Selectboard had accepted a technical assistance grant to be used to explore the possibility of becoming a Green Community. It was thought that becoming a Green Community would add a lot of extra costs to building projects. Andrew will check with neighboring towns that are already Green Communities to see how it has affected them. Board members raised many questions that Andrew said could best be answered by Pat Smith 
Mail
Email from Nina Talayco regarding a curb cut
Email regarding a FRCOG Technical Assistance grant

Flyer regarding medical marijuana workshop

Email from Town Clerk regarding conflict of interest training

Various emails regarding parking issues

The Board discussed parking issues and the Planning Board's proposed changes to the parking bylaws. It was felt that the proposed changes are too great. No one has heard any feedback form the Planning Board after the initial meeting on the parking changes.
At 10:25 p.m. Noah moved that the meeting be adjourned. Michael seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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